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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
 
 

Tuesday 13th December 

Parent Newsletter 

Year 6 Term 4 Challenge Day 

 

Wednesday 14th December 

Yr 6 visit to Aged Care Homes 

Student reports sent home 
 

 

Thursday 15th December 

Last Day of Term 4 

 

Monday 30th January 2017 

1.15pm Class lists displayed on 

Window of Art Room 

 

Wednesday 1st February 2017 

Students commence 

 

 

 

 
 

 SCHOOL WATCH ALERT 

Our school is being subjected to        

increasing vandalism after school and on 

weekends. Please report any  after hours 

visitors to the police on 9923 4555 or 

School Watch on 131 444.  
 

Please keep children out of the school 

grounds  after hours. 

School Motto 

“Reliability” 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL: 
 

It is hard to believe we only have two more days of school left in 2016. The 

year has flown by and so much has been achieved.    
 

To our wonderful P&C led by Mrs Kennedy thank you for your tireless work 

over the year. Your commitment to and organisation of fundraising events is 

amazing. Also thank you to our school council led by Mr Dale Pearse for   

volunteering your time and expertise for the betterment of our school. 
 

I would also like to thank all our staff for their hard work over the year. In 

particular I would like to express my appreciation to the following staff     

members who are leaving us at the end of 2016: Mrs Di Delicata, Mrs Ros 

Thomson, Mrs Jane Clarke and Ms Mary Sage. I thank them for their            

dedication and commitment to Mt Tarcoola Primary School and wish them every 

success in the future. 
 

I would like to take the opportunity to thank all of our students who make our 

school a great place to be. Last Friday’s Assembly was a fantastic event – it was 

entertaining and our students behaved impeccably. Mr Darren West MLC, Mr 

Paul Brown MLC and Mrs Blayney, representing her husband Mr Ian Blayney 

MLA were extremely impressed with our Assembly and commented on the     

exemplary behaviour of our students. 
 

Congratulations to all our Year 6 students on graduating from Primary School. I 

wish you all the best as you begin the next stage of your learning journey at 

high school. I would also like to congratulate all students who won awards at the 

assembly, they were very well deserved.   
 

Thank you to our outgoing councillors, faction captains and peer mediators for 

the outstanding leadership you gave our school in 2016. At Friday’s  assembly we 

announced our school councillors for 2017. Congratulations to our Head Girl   

Macy Pearce, Head Boy Oscar Lin and councillors Digby Gallop, Ben Ingle, Stevie 

Pethick and Emily Ramasamy. 
 

To all parents and caregivers thank you for your wonderful support of our 

school in 2016. I would like to say a special farewell to all families leaving us at 

the end of this year. I hope you remember your time at Mount Tarcoola fondly. 

For families returning in 2017, school commences on Wednesday 1st February.  

Class lists will be placed on the windows of the art room on Monday 30th      

January at approximately 1:15pm. 
 

I hope everyone has a great holiday and I wish you a wonderful Christmas and a 

safe and happy new year. 

 

MARLENE BEVAN 

PRINCIPAL 
 



CONGRATULATIONS 

to the following students who were awarded  

Certificates of Merit at the Parent Assembly on  

Thursday 25th November, 2016 

Room 1 Isabelle MacPherson, Nakiya Van Lierop, 

Gypsy Atkins, Jimmy Horsman, Cassie 

Wellman 

Room 2 Lorelai Harrison, Reuben Middler,     

Hamzah Cotterill, Ruby Lin 

Room 4 Kye Pethick, Seth Gregson, Zach      

Johnson, Tyrel Turner 

Room 5 Rose Farr, Ane Joubert, Bobby Gregson 

Room 7 Callum Kerr, Hannah Muchamore, Curtis 

Harries, James McColl, Cooper Booth, 

Kaylee Johnson 

Room 8 Lucas Ronan Annalise Reilly, Callum 

Mountford, Debra-Jay Pettigrew, Kairi 

Thompson, Andrea  Garcia 

Room 9 Jesse Kerr, Adriel Thompson, Ella 

Duffey, Darren Merritt, Sidney Thuijs 

Room 10 Memphis Scheibel, Jayrelle Williams,    

Elias Vlavianos, Oliver Macpherson 

Room 11 Alex Palmer, Mareka Williams, Sarah 

Moneer, Omar Elshekheiby, Chelsea    

Mullins, Sam Searle, Jackson Giltrow 

Room 12 Jake Reilly, Elisha Pettigrew, Torrence 

Miller 

Room 13 Paige Devlin, Digby Gallop, James, 

Tahesha     Brennan, Haylee Coker, Mia 

Jones, Maddie Emery, Alex Metcalfe-

Nash,  

Room 14 Leela Ovens, Ruby Wells, Isla Jackson, 

Piran Valli, Tori Nicholson, Shaylarna 

Macdonald 

Room 15 Angus Reader, Joshua Quirke, Tristan 

Noble, Shareef Mohammad, Ashlyn 

Hodge, Brynie Wright, Dre Evans 

Room 16 Izzy Blades, Aaron Lynch, Tyler Croswell,      

Christian Searle 

Room 17 Lakaii Merritt, Emily Ramasamy, Abbas 

Zain     Azman, Blake Robinson 

Science Natasha Archer, Jack Etherton, Sophie 

Swain, Kaitlyn Carr 

Dee Dixon Daniel Brennan 

Aussie of the Month  

Junior Student 
 

Tahlia Watson 

Tahlia is always the first     

person to offer someone a 

turn, or share     equipment or 

just be a good friend.  She is 

consistently kind, thoughtful 

and a wonderful helper to 

staff and students alike. 

Intermediate  
Student 

 
Natasha Archer 

Natasha always gives 100%    

effort to all her learning. A 

fabulous Aussie  effort. 

Senior Student 
 

Dipsy San Pablo 

Dipsy is a great team player.  

She is always inclusive and 

makes every    attempt to    

e n c o u r a g e  o t h e r s  t o           

participate in a warm and 

friendly manner. 

Staff Member 
 

Sue Wood 

For all her organisation for 

the      assorted morning teas 

and special  occasions.  Much 

appreciated. 

Principal’s Reliability Award 

Junior Student 
 

Nienna Friesen 
Year 1  Room 9 

Nienna demonstrates the 

Tarcoola 4B’s in her quiet    

dependable way.  She leads by 

example. 

Intermediate  
Student 

 
Max  Lancaster  
Year 3 Room 5 

Max is the most reliable of all        

reliables.  Every time max is 

put to a task, it is always done 

to the best of his ability.  A 

very trustworthy student. 

Senior Student 
 

Christopher     
Pasutti  

 
Year 6 Room 17 

Christopher can be relied on 

at all times to stay on task 

and focussed no matter what 

the activity is or what the 

d i s t r a c t i o n  m a y  b e .          

Christopher is very motivated 

to learn being co-operative, 

respectful and polite along 

the way. 



STUDENT REQUIREMENTS 2017 

Just a reminder for Parents to complete Student Requirements for 2017 online or take it into Staples 

on Chapman Road by Sunday 28th February 2017. The P&C receives a 5% rebate from all online      

pre-orders. 

HONOUR BOARD 

CONGRATULATIONS to the following students who were awarded Certificates at our  

2016 GRADUATION AND  ANNUAL AWARDS 

RM 1 Sienna Norman, Anna Currell 

RM 2 Ruby Lin, Lucas Fitzgerald 

RM 4 Jasmine Gronow, Jasper Hill 

RM 5 Kiara Duffey, Ashleigh Blignaut 

RM 7 Samaia Friesen, Toby McMile 

RM 8 Tennesse Forrester, George Goforth 

RM 9 Pippa Lin, Stephen Pettigrew 

RM 10 Grace Kneale, Caden Ellerington 

RM 11 Chenin Jackson, Kasey Shiozaki 

RM 12 Sasha Robinson, Rory Holland 

RM 13 Jake Hagan, Vinod Premaratne 

RM 14 Macy Pearce, Yzabella Vito 

RM 15 Shay Wyndham, Tahnee Weir 

Rm 16 Sakura Furukawa, Janidu Premaratne 

Rm 17 Sanya Kerai, Eli Etherton 

DUX Erin Harries 

Citizenship Stuart Ramasamy, Erin Harries 

Sports Boy Jed Hagan 

Sports Girl Kayla Cooper 

GUC Academic Endeavour Christopher Pasutti 

Maths Award Erin Harries, Joshua Quirke 

Science Award Erin Harries, Zac Sheilds 

Augustus Gregory Award Beau Brennan, Dipsy San Pablo 

Literary Award Schenay Blignaut 

Junior Spirit of Mt Tarcoola Miela Friesen 

Intermediate Spirit of Mt Tarcoola Hannah Muchamore 

Senior Spirit of Mt Tarcoola Oscar Lin 

Mid West Aboriginal & Torres Strait Islander 

Education Encouragement Award 

Brieanah Underwood 

 
HEAD BOY, HEAD GIRL AND STUDENT COUNCILLORS 2017 

Congratulations to the following students who have been elected as Head 

Boy, Head Girl and Student Councillors for 2017. 

 

Head Boy & Councillor: Oscar Lin 

Head Girl & Councillor: Macy Pearce 

Student Councillors: Digby Gallop, Ben Ingle, Stevie Pethick, Emily Ramasamy 



BACK TO SCHOOL PROJECT:  

Centacare Family Services  is offering basic stationery packs to families with children attending 

school from Kindergarten to Year 12. 

To be eligible for a stationery pack,  parents/caregivers must hold and present current Conces-

sion Card (Health Care Card) and have children in their full-time care. 

DETAILS:  

Packs will be distributed on the following dates:      

Tuesday 24 January 2017 – Tuesday 31 January 2017 ( Thursday 26 January 2017 Australia 

Day – closed) 

 

Where: Centacare Family Service, 3 Maitland St, Geraldton.  

Time:  9:30am – 12:30pm 

Cost: $2:00 per pack 

NB:  Orders will not be taken in advance.  

BACK TO SCHOOL 2017 

With school starting for students on Wednesday 1 February there is a big break for students to enjoy 

time with family and friends. To help prepare your child for re-entry into the school learning                

environment next year and to foster a love of learning why not participate in some holiday learning   

activities? The internet is loaded with ready-made ideas. The CSIRO has a collection of fun and 

thought-provoking science experiments at http://www.csiro.au/en/Education/DIY-science. For maths 

have a look at http://www.whatdowedoallday.com/learning-activities/math. The E in STEM stands for 

Engineering. The following website has 5 engineering challenges that can be completed at home with 

items that should be easy to find at http://childhood101.com/2014/06/5-construction-challenges-for-kids-stem/  

Finally, continuing to read during the holidays is a great way to decrease screen time and build on     

existing skills. Have a look at the Children's Book Council of Australia's shortlisted books at 

https://cbca.org.au/shortlist-2016.  
 

Have a great holiday. 

Justin Harwood 

                SURPLUS SCHOOL FURNITURE 

The school has amassed a large amount of surplus furniture over the years due 

to upgrades in design and function. 

 

In addition, the P&C have some timber trestle tables that are no longer    

needed. 

 

This furniture is available for purchase by donation on Wednesday 14th   

December only. Items on offer (chairs, desks, tables, trolleys, blackboards 

etc) will be displayed on the grassed area near the Kindy building on Wednesday 14 December       

starting at 8:00am.  

http://www.csiro.au/en/Education/DIY-science
http://www.whatdowedoallday.com/learning-activities/math
http://childhood101.com/2014/06/5-construction-challenges-for-kids-stem/
https://cbca.org.au/shortlist-2016


 
 
 
 
 

 

 

The theme for the 2016 Summer Reading Club is Heroes and Villains. Young readers will be               

encouraged to   engage with a variety of traditional and non-traditional heroes and heroines as they 

explore the themes and  conventions associated with super and everyday heroes, and their villainous 

counterparts.  

  

At Geraldton Regional Library, Summer Reading Club activities will run from 15 December 2016 until 30  

January 2017.  Registration is FREE! When participants register at our library they will receive a  

Summer Reading Club pack. Alternatively, they can also register through the Summer Reading Club 

website at www.summerreadingclub.org.au  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.summerreadingclub.org.au 

http://www.summerreadingclub.org.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scuba diving is a totally awesome sport. Until recently, only older kids and adults could dive. Not      

anymore! Now there’s  

SCUBA RANGERS, 

“A Way Cool Kid’s Club”  

for children ages 8 to 11. 
 

With SCUBA RANGERS, you can scuba dive in a pool with real scuba diving equipment, play games     

underwater, and other fun stuff. 
 

If you are looking for a new activity these holidays that’s way cooler than soccer, karate and scouts,                   

 check out the  

SCUBA RANGERS! 
 

             The next SCUBA RANGERS course will be held at  

                                               Batavia Coast Dive Academy from  
 

Monday the 9th to  

Friday the 13th of January 2017.  
 

To enrol or for more information please contact: 
 

Batavia Coast Dive Academy 
 

Email: info@bcda.com.au 

Or phone: 

(08) 99214229 

RANGEWAY DENTAL CLINIC 

All Year 6 students can continue to access the School Dental Service until the end of Year 11, or up to 

age 17 (whichever comes first). The Rangeway DTC will be closed from Monday 19th December, 2016 

until Tuesday 31st January, 2017 inclusive. If emergency treatment is required in this time, please con-

tact  a private dentist, or if you are in Perth, the MT Henry clinic on 9313 0555. If you ,or your child 

have a Health Care Card, you may be  eligible for treatment at the Geraldton Midwest Dental Clinic 

during this time only. 

 

Staff at Mount Tarcoola PS wish parents, students and   

community members a safe and happy Christmas and New 

Year. We look forward to seeing all returning/new students 

and parents in 2017. 

 

School recommences for students on Wednesday 1st       

February at 8:50am. 

 

Class lists will be posted on the Art Room window at          

approximately 1:15pm on Monday 30th January. 

 

The school office will be open on Friday 27th January 2017. 

mailto:info@bcda.com.au





